DRAFT MINUTES 


Town of Washington 

Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes
· April 9, 2015

· ASSEMBLY

1.1 MEMBERS: Ken Eastman, Tom Marshall and Bob Williams 
1.2 Visitors: 

2.0 Minutes: Eastman motioned to approve the minutes of April 2, 2015. Williams seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
IMPORTANT DATES: 
April 14th Master Plan meeting 2PM at the Town Hall 

April 15th – Conservation Commission 7PM at the Town Hall 

April 16th – SMAC/WESAC meeting with Selectmen 3:00PM at the Town Hall 

April 17th – Selectmen office hours 9-4, evening meeting 7PM at the Town Hall 

April 22nd- Board of Adjustment 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

May 5th- Planning Board 6:30PM 

DID YOU KNOW?
3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 

3.1. Nathan Levesque/Thomas Forest, TM#24-035, Valley Road, requesting a permit to replace an existing camp in a the same footprint and to add on a 420 square foot deck. Tabled awaiting payment. 
4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 

4.1 Jed Schwartz came in to update the Selectmen regarding a property owner that would like to donate a piece of land to the Town for the benefit of the Conservation Commission. Williams asked about the accepting of the land and having the proceeds go to the Conservation Commission specifically. Dagesse called the attorney for more information. 
4.2 Jim Hofford phoned to ask the Selectmen on the status of further work on the Town buildings. Marshall updated Hofford. 

4.3 Representtative Jim Grenier came in to update the Selectmen on recent voting.  

4.4 Selectmen held 7 interviews for the postion of Executive Administrator on Thursday. 
4.5 Gail Hanson called to ask for a written response from the Board of Selectmen why she did not get a refund of her security deposit from renting the lodge. 
5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 
5.1. Ed Thayer: 

5.1.1. Requested the Selectmen’s authorization to work on getting an extension on the existing septic approval at the lodge. The Selectmen approved his request. 
5.1.2. Selectmen have posted all Class VI and Class V roads in accordance with ordinance 99-01 and RSA 47:11 in regards to limited weight. 
5.2 Michelle Dagesse

5.2.1. Completed the in-house portion of the annual town audit. 

5.2.2. Wrote letters for the Selectmen to sign requesting monies from the Trustees of the Trust Funds. – See 7.2 

5.3 Assessors 

5.3.1 The Selectmen met with Dave Mazaroff and Kristine Chidester to discuss the processing of Assessing documents through the office. 

6.0 Public: 

6.1 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED: 
7.1 Invoice from Daniel Scully Architects- Forward to payment 
7.2 Two letters from the Selectmen to the Trustees of the Trust Fund for reimbursement. – Selectmen signed the requests 
7.3 Plodzik & Sanderson questionaire for the Selectmen. – Selectmen completed 

7.4 Paperwork for the excavator lease- Selectmen completed 

7.5 A copy of Legislative Bulletin, #14- Public reading file 
7.6 28th Annual Mountain of Demos meeting notice- Forward to Thayer  

7.7 Notice regarding Ruth D. Hatt Estate, probate division. – Filed 

7.8 List of Real Estate on which Exemption is claimed for the Society for the Protection of NH Forests- Filed 

7.9 James R. St. Jean Auctioneers regarding state of NH Surplus property auction- 

7.10 A copy of Notice to to all Tax Collectors. – Filed 
7.11 The State of New Hampshire Approval for Construction of a septic system, TM#28-07. – Filed 

7.12 A copy of the Timber Tax Levy was dropped off by the Assessors- Filed 
7.13 Approval from the State of New Hampshire for Construction of a septic system TM#25-087- Filed 
7.14 Letter from Sullivan County Nutrition requestion funding for the Meals-on- Wheels program that was funded at town meeting- Forward to Dagesse for payment
7.15 Copy of letter from the Police Department to NH Highway Safety Agency requesting reimbursement from the Washington Operation Safe Commute Patrols- Filed 

7.16 Public Hearing Notice from the Town of Stoddard Planning Board for a cell phone tower. – Filed 

7.17 Application for the use of the lodge from Aileen Chute- See 9.1 

7.18 Agenda and Meeting minutes for the Washington School Board- Posted 

7.19 The Selectmen completed the auditors questionaire. – Forwarded to the auditor. 

8.0 OLD BUSINESS:
8.1 Williams will send out a copy of an IT policy for the other Selectmen’s review during the week. 
9.0 NEW BUSINESS:
9.1 Marshall motioned to approve the application of Aileen Chute for the rental of the lodge. Williams seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
9.2 The Selectmen discussed a formation of a new joint committee to work on the Meetinghouse and Safety Complex projects. Former SMAC and WESAC members are invited to attend a meeting with the Selectmen next Thursday 3PM at the Town Hall.  

9.3 The Selectmen discussed Williams concern with emails that were sent this week in preparation for interviewing today. Eastman said that the Selectmen can hold a working session to get things done prior to the Thursday meeting. The Selectmen are going to consider how they will proceed on handling possible working sessions.   
8:27PM Williams motioned to a non-public session due to a personnel issue. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
8:44PM Williams motioned to move to a public session and to seal the minutes due to a personnel issue. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

10. EXPENDITURES
10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $5,331.25  and vendors checks in the amount of $17,893.03 for the week of April 2, 2015.  
11.0 ADJOURNMENT:

11.1 Williams motioned to adjourn at 8:47PM. Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Dagesse 

